
 

 

  

 10 March 2020 

 

Excellency, 

 

We wish to inform you that we have decided to postpone the UN75 Youth Plenary 

with the theme, “SDG Generation: The Future is Now” initially scheduled to be held on 

31 March 2020, in conjunction with the ECOSOC Youth Forum, with the theme, 

“SDG Generation: Shaping the Decade Ahead”, scheduled for 1 and 2 April 2020. The 

aforementioned meetings will be held at a later date to be announced in due course. 

 

We made this decision in light of the public health emergency of international 

concern (COVID-19). The risk assessment was done with the guidance of the United 

Nations Secretariat and based on a Meetings Risk Assessment Matrix prepared by the 

Secretariat. 

 

We would like to avail of this opportunity to express our solidarity with Member 

States who are fighting COVID-19. We call on all Member States to strive together in our 

joint efforts to fight the disease in the spirit of multilateralism to deliver for all. 

 

Should you have any questions, please contact Ms. Patricia Chaves 

(chavesp@un.org; Mr. Paul Simon (simonp@un.org) and Mr. Vugar Allahverdiyev 

(allahverdiyev@un.org).  

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 
 

               
   Tijani Muhammad-Bande     Mona Juul  

President of the 74th session     President of the Economic 

   of the General Assembly          and Social Council 

 
 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and  

   Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 
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